SESSION OF 2002

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 463

As Amended by Senate Committee on
Federal and State Affairs

Brief*

SB 463 would amend the Liquor Control Act to: (1) delete the
requirement that the Division of Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC) issue
permits for common carriers to transport liquor in Kansas; and (2)
delete the requirement that common carriers must submit duplicate
bills of lading to the Director of ABC.

The Senate Committee amended the bill to delete obsolete
language regarding “bonded” warehouses.

Background

The Director of ABC requested SB 463 to modernize procedures
under the Liquor Control Act. The Director stated that common carriers
already are registered through the Kansas Corporation Commission.
The duplicate bills of lading have not been required for many years.

The fiscal note prepared by the Division of the Budget states that
passage of the bill would result in negligible operational savings.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.accesskansas.org/legislature/




